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  How To Ensure Your Audio and Video Are Accessible
To The Deaf and Hard of Hearing

· Captions are important because the hearing impaired need to see what's happening in the video and be able to hear the audio, as text, at the same time. Even with videos that are only talking heads, it's good to have captions so that the information conveyed through the video can be understood better. 
To ensure complete accessibility of your video during teleconferences, have the video open and closed captioned.  An alternative would be to record the teleconference and have the video created with captions and a transcript afterwards.  With open captions, the text remains visible in the video window.  With closed captions you can turn the captions off and on. 
In general, if the video is captioned, you do not need to pay for an automated transcript to deliver to your audience along with the video.  However, there may be occasions when you want to manually write out your own transcript to deliver to your audience along with your video.  This generally happens when the presenter in the video does not articulate information fully during the presentation.  For example, you may want to expand on details in greater detail when explaining a complex matrix, to further cover what was not articulated in the video presentation.  
· When you just have an audio file you want to post, ensure you also post the transcription file.  Your colleagues who are hard of hearing or non-native speakers will appreciate captions for audio-only, since they may want to listen, but also have the text to fill in what they can't hear or understand.
· There are several vendors on GSA Schedule for captioning and transcription services.  GSA employees can use their credit card for services under $3,000.  Consult with your Contracting Officer for guidance.  For further questions on captioning and transcription, contact the 508 Program Office at 202-208-0799.
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